CEVIM met in Rome, during the General Assembly 2004. Fr Giancarlo Passerini (Province of Rome) acted as President and Fr Giuseppe Turati (Province of Turin) served as Secretary. All the Visitors of Europe and the Middle East were present.

1. Fr Turati, having been elected Secretary of CEVIM, distributed to all those present a letter of thanks for the trust placed in him and, in it, asked everyone to take note of the next meeting of CEVIM, which will take place in Trier, 7-13 April 2005. He also distributed a form which those present handed back filled in with the proper information.

2. He then circulated an outline of the order of date for the meeting in Trier, suggested by Fr Ensch, Visitor of the host province (Germany). A number of people made the suggestion that more time should be given to work; in particular, it was suggested to the Monday afternoon would be dedicated to it (appendix 3)

3. With regard to the themes to be dealt with, the group came up with the idea of beginning by dealing with the Lines of Action which the European group had approved during the General Assembly. It was suggested that the coordinating committee (the ‘Troika’ and the Secretary) would invite a person (or persons) who are expert in order to deal with the various themes to be dealt with in a serious manner.

4. Some suggestions underlined the importance of using the occasion of the meeting as an opportunity for the confreres to get to know one another and the works of the host province and that them time not dedicated to work in the hall not be ‘mere tourism’.

5. With regard to the work of revision of the statutes and the structure of CEVIM, which will need to be one of the first things to be tackled, the President invited the Visitors to send suggested amendments directly to the Secretary (before 30th November), in order that he may collate them and prepare a documentum laboris in good time. The Secretary will remind the Visitors of this ‘obligation’ several days before the due date.

Rome, 27 July

